REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Bolton Council, in pursuance of the powers conferred
upon it by Sections 18A to 18E of the Representation of the People Act 1983, shall
undertake a review of the parliamentary polling districts and parliamentary polling
places within its area, to commence on 22™ July 2019. This review is to be combined
with a review of local government polling districts under Section 31 of the Act.

Between 22" July 2019 and 2™ September 2019 (the consultation period) electors from
within the following Parliamentary constituencies may make representations:

¢ Bolton North East
¢ Bolton South East
¢ Bolton West

The Council would also welcome representations from any person or body with
expertise in relation to access to premises or facilities for persons with any type of
disability.

Representations may be made:

* by email to elections@bolton.gov.uk
» by post The Elections Office, Bolton Council, Howell Croft North, Bolton BL1

1QY
List of existing polling districts and buildings and Representations made by the
Returning Officer are available on the Council’s website

https://www.bolton.gov.uk/voting
Alternatively paper copies are can be inspected at -

¢ The Elections Office, Bolton Council, Howell Croft North, Bolton BL1 1QY.

» Farnworth Library, Market St, Farnworth, Bolton BL4 7PG

* Horwich Town Council, Horwich Community Centre, Beaumont Road, Horwich,
Bolton, BL6 7BG

* Westhoughton Town Council, Town Hall, Market St, Westhoughton, Bolton BL5
3AW

¢« Blackrod Town Council, Public Library, Church Street, Blackrod, Bolton. BL6
5EQ

Final proposals will be considered by the Council on 9% October 2019. These revised
arrangements, if approved, will come into effect when the revised version of the
Electoral Register is published on 1 December 2019.

Chief Executive
Bolton Council

22™ July 2019



